
 

BARMBY  MOOR  PARISH COUNCIL 
Contact Parish Clerk:  Mrs. Vivien L.E. Cox.  Tel:  01759 302290 

Email:  ParishClerkBMPC@gmail.com, Website:  http://www.barmbymoor.net 

 

Barmby Moor Parish Council 
Future meeting dates for 2020:  22 October and 3 December. 

 

Parish Update 
 
Community Speed Watch for Main Street and Sutton Lane – Community Speed Watch was 

rolled out across the region to as many locations as possible in 2019.  It is a community 

initiative between local residents and Humberside Police with the full support of Town/Parish 

Councils, and the Safer Roads Humber.  It is being run by volunteers, including Parish 

Councillors who have been trained and give their time free.  We all know about the speeding 

traffic through the village both in Main Street and Sutton Lane, hence the need to start this 

scheme. Unfortunately, minor roads are not applicable under this scheme. 

 

The calibrated speed gun or hand held Radar device, accurate to +/-1 mph is used and detects 

a speeding vehicle once in view after leaving the A1079 (in the 30 mph restriction), or the 

other direction B1246 from Pocklington or Sutton on Derwent for Sutton Lane. 

 

Humberside Police and other partners are committed to reducing road casualties and 

addressing anti-social driving on our roads. This makes your neighbourhood safer and 

improves the quality of local life.  Hope this explains the need why this scheme was 

organised. 

 

 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council Traffic Management – The Parish Council is aware of 

your concerns in every area for speeding traffic using Back Lane, The Green, West End and 

Hall Spout as a short cut to the A1079.  Traffic Management agree that there is a need to 

review the situation, therefore in the autumn a robust assessment by Engineers will survey the 

issue to find the most effective solution to what is clearly an on-going concern in Barmby 

Moor. 

 

In the meantime any individual instances of anti-social driving can be notified to the police 

on the non-emergency number 101.  This will add to the body of evidence as we work closely 

with Safer Roads Humber in addressing speeding issues in the East Riding. 

 
 
Telephone Kiosk/Library in Chapel Street – has been fully refurbished and is now in use.  

Thank you to Felicity Beaumont for keeping the books in order for us all to enjoy.  Please use 

by taking a book and leaving a book. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.barmbymoor.net/


 

The Barmby Moor Community Group/Coronavirus Hub – has now closed. On the 1st 

September in the Boot & Slipper, the Parish Council thanked Lauren Gibson and her team of 

volunteers for all their hard work helping local parishioners during the lockdown.  Another 
big THANK YOU to all who helped. 
 
Parish Council Meetings – are presently being held under remote or Zoom.  Any parishioner 
who wants to join future Zoom meetings, please get in touch with the clerk who will forward 
a link.  Future Agendas can be found on the website or Parish Notice Boards a few days 
before the meetings. 
 
Sutton Lane, Village Seat and a Parish Notice Board – presently the proposal is waiting for 
the East Riding of Yorkshire Council to approve the site which is on the corner of the Sutton 
Lane cul-de-sac. 
 
Willow Trees at Beck Side – had to be pruned back by Northern Powergrid as they had 
grown into the overhead cables. 
 
Play Park – the Parish Council have funded some new equipment for young children to 
enjoy.  Sorry the Park had to be closed and the inconvenience this caused but it is now open 
to enjoy.  
 
Only one family on each piece of equipment at any one time, if the play park is too busy, find 
another park or wait until free.  Please be aware other children maybe waiting. 
 
Signs have been erected with requests such as children being accompanied by a responsible 
adult who can advise on hygiene and social distancing.   Please read the signs before 
entering.  Sorry members do not think it is safe to leave sanitizer in the park so please can 
you sanitize before entering and wash your hands before and after using the park. 
 
 
Wouldn’t it be great if dogs cleared up after themselves! – There has been an increase in 
dog fouling in the village.  It is up to the responsible owner to clean up after their dog.  Dog 
Fouling information cards are enclosed in this magazine. 
 
Holborn View – a new street sign is to be erected in the near future which will help delivery 
drivers. 
 
Dropped kerbs – are to be installed at the Manor Garth junction and Back Lane/Briarsfield. 
 
 
 

Stay Safe 
 


